SAINT STEPHEN THE PROTOMARTYR  
ANTIOCHIAN ORTHODOX CHURCH                           
609 LANE AVE., SOUTH PLAINFIELD, NJ 07080           
TEL. (908) 756-0410 - www.ststephenchurch.net
Metropolitan JOSEPH, Archbishop of NY & Metropolitan of All North America

The V. Rev. Fr. Stephen Tewfik, Pastor - TEL. (908) 654-4301
OCTOBER 2018 NEWSLETTER
The Epistle and the Gospel Readings
Sunday, Oct.7th          Epistle: 2Cor. 11:31-12:9    Sunday, Oct. 21st    Epistle: Gal. 2:16-20    
19th Sunday after         Gospel: Lk. 7:11-16             Conception of St.     Gospel: Lk. 8:26-39
Pentecost                     Tone: Two                            John The Baptist      Tone: Four
Sunday, Oct. 14th        Epistle: Titus #:8-15           Sunday, Oct. 28th     Epistle: Gal. 6:11-18
Sunday of the Holy      Gospel: Lk.8:5-15               18th Sunday after       Gospel: Lk. 8:41-56
Fathers of the 7th          Tone: Three                         Pentecost                   Tone: Five 
Ecumenical Council
________________________________________________________________________________________                                                               
 (Please see St. Stephen’s Monthly Calendar for daily services for October)
   -The Parish Council Meeting will be held on Sunday October 14th after Divine Liturgy tffollfolllat the Hall.
   -Congratulations to Jim & Yanna Samuel for Churching their daughter Lisa on Sep.16th.
   - Tricky Tray:  Calling ALL PARISH FAMILIES: Please come out to work at or bring friends and family to our Annual Tricky Tray on Saturday, Oct 27th at 6pm. This fun night needs full attendance from our local community to be a success. Spread the word on social media, post the flyer, and invite your email list. We are aiming for 200 attendees! Thank you to all who have solicited gifts for the event.
  -Reminder: The Archdiocese assessments for parish families are due. This is the money that our Parish has to pay to the Archdiocese every year. It varies from year to year based on the Parish 
Annual Income. It is used to be $35.00 per baptized soul, but now it is calculated differently and is based on the income of the parish the previous year.  This year it is about $50.00 per baptized soul. 
You do not have to pay it all at once but you can divide it over the year as it fits your budget. This is an increase over past years. Please note "Archdiocese Assessment" in memo section of your check. 
  -Please remember that the Church still has to pay all the bills whether you are at St. Stephen Church on Sunday or not. Be generous and meet all your obligations so Our Lord would be generous with you and bless you every step of your way.
  -Block Email: Any parishioner who wants to send a block email to all parishioners must first send it to Fr. Stephen for approval. Fr. Stephen would then send it to Rosemary Kattas (Church Secretary) to send it to all parishioners.  
News from Our Women Group:   
  -“Even so you, since you are zealous for spiritual gifts, let it be for the edification of the church that you seek to excel.”  (1 Corinthians 14:12)

  -The women will be participating in the Metuchen Country Fair on October 6th from 10am to 4pm.  We will be selling homemade baklava and ghoraiba (butter cookies).  We welcome all parishioners to come join us and have a good time.

News from Our Church School:
  -We started our church School on September 16th and we had the awards ceremony for last Year’s Creative Arts Festival and our church swept all the photography awards. Next year’s theme is: “I can do all things through Christ who strengthens me.” (Philippians 4:13)

  -On October 6th, the workshop "Enhanced Learning Outcomes" taught by Mrs. Carole Buleza, Director of Christian Education will be held from 9 - 3PM in the hall of St. George's Church, 237 Long Hill Rd, Little Falls, NJ.Courses are for new teachers, future teachers, assistants, substitutes, and seasoned Church School educators. Completed Registration form is due by September 30th.

  -The Church School will have a trip to Holy Protection Monastery in mid October. Exact Date will be announced.
  -Antiochian village camp at home is held at St George, Little Falls on November 10th.

 Teen News:

  -October is teen month and our teens will participate by reading the Epistle, assisting with the collection and soliciting support for Special Olympics. Special Olympics is a wonderful organization the Orthodox Church supports nationally. We appreciate your generosity as we support this organization. 
IOCC (International Orthodox Christian Charities) News:
  -IOCC Front liners have deployed to a Red Cross shelter in North Carolina to provide emotional and spiritual care to residents after Hurricane Florence.

  -An IOCC Emergency Response vehicle has arrived at St. Basil the Great Orthodox Church in Wilmington, NC and will serve as base for emergency action teams as they do muck outs and remove debris for residents.

  -Orthodox Churches of all jurisdictions across the country are hosting IOCC fundraisers, such as wine tastings, dinner presentations, talent shows, and walkathons.
Preparation for Holy Communion: 

  -Only Orthodox Christians who are prepared may approach the Holy Chalice. Please remember to have respect as we are processing forward to receive Holy Communion. This is a solemn time for 

humility, prayer and silence. Please approach the Holy Chalice “In the fear of God and in faith and in love.”  

Gift Certificates from Shop Rite are available. Please see Alice Hossary
MANY THANKS: 

  -To May Elias and for baking the prosphora.

